
AGENDA ITEM E         NEW BUSINESS 
 
2. An unnamed private road in Section 24, T04S, R11W; Seward Meridian, Kenai Peninsula Borough, 

AK; in the Fox River Community; ESN 202 
 
STAFF REPORT       PC MEETING: August 9, 2021 
 
Applicant:     David Reutov of Homer, AK 
 
Existing right-of-way names:      None 
 
Name proposed by petitioner:    Silver Falls Dr 
 
Reason for Change:     Private road that will serve multiple addresses 
 
Background: 
 

Name unnamed 

ESN 202 
Community Fox River 
YR Named n/a 
Constructed Yes 
Total Lots 2 
Residential 2 
Commercial 0 
E911 Address 1 
Mailing 1 

 
Review and Comments: 
 
Notice was sent by mail to the owners of the two parcels fronting the unnamed private road, as listed on 
the KPB tax roll. 
  
No comments from property owners were received by the writing of this staff report.  
  
The road name request has been emailed to the Kenai Peninsula Borough Road Maintenance for review. 
The KPB Roads Department supplied a statement that the Road Service Area has no objections at this 
time.    
  
Staff Discussion: 
 
A petition was received from one of the property owners accessed by the 1,800 ft unnamed private road. 
The petition included signatures from 2 out of 2 landowners fronting the private road.   
 
The unnamed private road can be found in the Fox River area and currently provides access to one E911 
address. The property owner anticipates several additional family homes will be added to this property in 
the future. The petitioner has stated that the unnamed private road has been constructed and that the name 
Silver Falls Dr has been used informally for many years. 
 
The petition contained no additional suggested names. Silver is on the prohibited names list because there 
are 19 instances of the word silver used for street naming within the Borough; however, none are within 
neighboring ESNs. 
 



The petitioner has stated that the chosen name meets borough code and the requirements of the borough 
street naming procedure which do not reference the prohibited names list. 
 
On August 3rd, the petitioner called requesting to postpone the resolution until the next planning commission 
meeting due to a schedule conflict. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Choose a different road name (staff preference) or name the unnamed 
private road Silver Falls St due to north-south direction by the adoption of Resolution SN 2021-04. 
 
END OF STAFF REPORT 


